
Class: 5 
Term: Autumn 2025 

 
Quest Title: Something Old, Something New. 

 
 

As historians: we will answer the question ‘Why was the Battle of Britain a significant 
turning point in History?’ As well as helping to develop understanding of chronology beyond 
1066, this unit will help secure knowledge of a significant turning point in British History, 
The Second World War, ensuring pupils leave primary school with a strengthened 
understanding of the changes that have occurred in Britain and the wider world that have 
shaped society as it is today. They will develop their knowledge of law & lawmakers, war & 
peace, communities, home life, food and farming, transport, communication, health & 
wellbeing and design & technology. 
As geographers: we will expand our locational knowledge (UK and European 
countries/capital cities/and human and physical features) using digital resources, maps and 
atlases. We will develop our compass and grid referencing skills. 
As mathematicians: we will investigate codes and learn about place value.  We will 
extend our knowledge of addition and subtraction, continuing to advance our knowledge of 
multiplication and division, whilst also learning more about fractions towards the end of 
term. 
As design and technologists: we will use our learning during the study of rationing to 
design and make recipes from the 1940s (guidelines permitting). We will also complete our 
own ‘make do and mend’ project using an old t-shirt and reused materials. 
As scientists: we will investigate light and how we see. We will develop our understanding 
of electrical circuits and enjoy some practical investigations. 

As linguists: we will read, write and speak for a variety of purposes. We will communicate, 
especially using formal writing, in a variety of ways, including poetry, in relation to this 
quest.  We will share high-quality texts with the children that link to our quest and this will 
develop, support and deepen their historical understanding. 

As theologians: 
This term we focus on Christianity. Our 
unit is ‘What do Christians believe about 
God and i 
Incarnation?’ 
 
As musicians: we will all be learning to 
play the ukulele! 

Learning Outside the Classroom:  
Our forest school sessions continue 
during the Autumn term.  We will also 
have a visiting workshop from Somerset 
Heritage Learning Service, learning 
more about wartime Somerset and the 
impact on the lives of those living in the 
local area at the time. 

As artists: We will study Henry Moore as 
a significant artist of the era, and use his 
artistic style to create our own wartime art.  
We will study musicians of the 1930s and 
1940s and how their music built emotion.  
We will explore poster propaganda and 
relate this to modern bias of fact in media.  
We will create posters in the style of the 
time. 

In PSHE: We focus on identity and money. 
 
In PE: We will be taking part in team games 
and net & wall games.  Some children will also 
be swimming. 
 
In French: will revisit numbers, colours and 
classroom objects. We will introduce numbers 
up to 50 and form negative sentences. 

 


